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Seedling of the Year 
2020 

 
 

(Khanebono x Last Tango) ‘JoJo’ 
 
 

Grown by 
Graham Morris 
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Flower of the Year 2020         Toltrice ‘Dana’ 
Grown by  Malcolm and Gay Hall 
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Committee and assistants for 2021 
From left,   Christine Robertson, Cee Ng, Greg Wallace, Max Kahlbaum, Sylvia Jackson, Ben 
Knobben, John Howard, Don Wallace, Graham Fear. 
Absent     Sue Hollands, Elayne  Saunders 
Refer to page 3 for position details for individual members 

February  meeting 
 
Second Division 
Best Intermediate Green 
 
Peter Pan ‘’Greensleeves’ 
 
Grown by Graham Lambert 
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February Meeting 
 
Judge’s Choice 
Best Overall 
 
Second Division 
Intermediate Yellow 
 
Sundaani Autumn ‘Tessaani’ 
 
Grown by Graham Lambert 
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The New Cymbidium News is published monthly, February to November inclusive 

and is the Official Newsletter of the  Cymbidium Orchid Club of South Australia Inc 
 

Editor   Graham Morris  Ph 0419 823 724     email gramorris@optusnet.com.au   
 

Patron           Angus Irwin                   Neutrog Australia Pty Ltd 
President       Graham Fear                 Ph 0421 053 951            woodworthpark1@bigpond.com 
Club Postal Address                          11 Jeanes Ave, Glenelg North   5045 
Secretary        Greg Wallace         Ph 0413 457 645             wallacegr@stgeorge.com.au 
Treasurer       Christine Robertson,    Ph  08 8536 3948            kloval@westnet.com.au  
                                                              PO Box 454, Strathalbyn   5255  
Registrar of Judges    Chee Ng           Ph   0411 776 507         chee78@optusnet.com.au  
 
Committee Members 
 

Vice President,             Greg Wallace   0413 457 648 wallacegr@stgeorge.com.au 
Junior Vice President   John Howard   0419 814 981 hijon@adam.com.au 
1 year term                   Max Kahlbaum            08 8356 9625    maxkahl39@gmail.com 
1 year term                   Sue Hollands    0439 806 757 s.hollands@internode.on.net 
1 year term         Bill Jayne    0419 039 022     bill_julie@bigpond.com 
1 year term             Ben Knobben   08 8356 0215     bcknob@adam.com.au  
1 year term             Sylvia Jackson   0403 006 057     djackso3@bigpond.net.au 
2 year term          Don Wallace   0409 491 169 deedub@bigpond.net.au 
2 year term              Elayne Sanders   0413 522 582  neille@internode.on.net 
Show Marshalls (MP)  John Howard, Craig Humfrey 
Show Marshalls (WL)  Wayne Baylis and helpers. 
 

Life Members 
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Graham Morris,        Dean Roesler #,             Jeanne Hall #,               Wayne  Baylis,                    
Ben Knobben            Brian & Shirley Brand,    Barry Bailey,  Peter Aigner Muehler 
                                          # indicates Deceased  
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President 
Graham Fear 

Presidents Message     March 2021 
 

Welcome to our March issue, 
A good start to the year at the February meeting with our 
AGM and Flower of the year voting. Next year we will re-
duce the stages of the voting so it doesn’t drag on for so 
long, so you will only have to vote twice. 
 

Congratulations to both Barry Bailey and Peter Aigner 
Muehler, for becoming life members of the Cymbidium 
Club of South Australia. Both of them have been hard work-
ing members for many years and are both deserving of this 
achievement. Also congratulations to Malcom Hall for win-
ning Flower of The Year with Toltrice ‘Dana’ and Graham 
Morris for winning Seedling of the Year with (Khanebono x  

Last tango) ‘Jo Jo’. To all of the aggregate winners, well done and don’t forget 
there is four $50 gift vouchers thanks to Garden City Plastics to be won in each 
division, so make sure you show your plants in 2021 at meetings and the shows, 
as the points all add up. 
 

A couple of nice early flowering plants were brought in by Graham Lambert in 
February, so he won his division and flower of the night and also points towards 
the aggregates, so you’ve got to be in it to win it. Well done Graham. 
 

Your fees are due for 2021 so if you haven’t already paid please follow this up 
with Treasurer, Christine at the March meeting. We have few members that we 
didn’t see in 2020 for whatever reason, so if you know of any of them, please let 
them know we would love to see them back. They will be getting a final notice in 
the next magazine so hopefully we will see them this month or next month. 
 

The case of the missing maxi flask jar has been fixed. My apologies to the Cart-
ers as I was a bit harsh to them in wondering what happened to the old flask as 
they were not aware it had to be returned. Rumour has it that one committee 
member and his family is eating lots of Gherkins so we can have the jar when he 
is finished. Just amazing what some people will do to help the club out. 
 

Many thanks to our new committee for helping the club out in standing again, 
and welcome to those that are in new positions. Don’t forget that these people 
give up their time to make the club as strong as it is, so please give them all the 
support they deserve.  
A quick update on Barry Bailey. He is improving day by day and is now able to 
have visitors. Only two at a time, three times a day. He is in Ashford and if you 
can find the time to drop in and see him, I’m sure he would love to see you. He 
still has many more weeks of hospitalization to go so, if you can find the time to 
drop in that would be great. 
I would like to pay a special tribute to Ben Knobben for all the work he has done 
for the club as Registrar of Judges over the past years. The shows and meeting  

 17 There will be some First  Strike  roedenticide  bait available from the trading table 
when meetings commence, or collect from Graham Morris    0419 823 724 
Packs of 10 baits   $5.00,      Packs of 25      $10.00      
This new product is getting good reviews from growers interstate who have been 

Neutrog are great supporters of our Club. 
 

Please support them wherever possible and tell others about them 
 

The Cymbidium Orchid Club of South Australia, was actively involved in 
developing and testing Strike Back for Orchids and endorses it’s use. 
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GCP  April 2021 SPECIAL 
10-12 Hakkinen Road 

Wingfield, SA 5013 
Phone: (08) 8168 4100 

Fax: (08) 8168 4199 
Email: sa@gardencityplastics.com 

20% Off Dramm Watering equipment for  
April 2021 

1st  April  2021  to  30th  April  2021 
(There may have been a price increase since your last purchase) 

Wands come in Berry, Blue, Green, Yellow, Orange & Red 

DRAMM WAND SET      
Prices last time on special . (May have increased a little now) 
16” wand set - $37.49 - 20% = $29.99 + gst = $32.99 
30” wand set - $43.48 -20% = $34.78+ gst = $38.26 
9 position revolver sprayer- $23.19 –20% =$18.55+ gst =$20.41 
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shows would not have gone on without Ben’s hard work. His last year on commit-
tee will see an end to Ben’s working time for the club, but we look forward to see-
ing him for a long time still to come at our meetings. Well done Ben. 
 

Our guest speaker at the March meeting will take you on a magical mystery tour 
through the Pacific to the USA, and you will see a couple of the world best Cym-
bidium grower’s set ups, and some other interesting things along the way. Definite-
ly not to be missed. 
 

Hopefully we shall see a few more early flowering plants at the March meeting, as 
from what we are hearing, spike development is well ahead of the past few years, 
which we can put down to a mild summer and lack of punishing 40 degree plus 
days. 
 

Here looking forward to a bumper showing year for all of us. 
I look forward to seeing you all on 24th March. 
 

Kind regards and stay safe and well. 
 

Graham Fear ,        President  
 

****************************************************************** 
 

 JUDGING  WORKSHOPS 2021  ENROLMENT   
 

Last opportunity to Register 
 

The March 24th general meeting will be members’ last chance to enrol in this 
year’s series of judging workshops, with the first workshop set down for Monday, 
12th April, and to be held at Burnside from 7.30 to  9.30 pm with the other two to 
follow on Monday, 10th May and Monday, 7th June. 
 

All members, regardless of previous growing and judging experience, are welcome 
to take part. They should learn something about the club’s current approach to 
judging cymbidiums and as a result be more knowledgeable when building up their 
own collections. 
 

As well, those interested in progressing to club judging in the future should gain 
valuable insights and some basic skills in the role. 
 

The workshops will follow a similar format to those in 2018, but new images of 
plants and flowers have been put together to keep the practice materials relevant 
and interesting. 
 
Talk to Max Kahlbaum  if interested.    Phone 08 8356 9625 
 
Workshops like this can be fun and educational, and give you the opportunity to 
meet with other members 



 

 6 

 
PAULINE’S LABORATORY SERVICE 

 
FOR ALL ASPECT OF CYMBIDIUM 

TISSUE CULTURE 
 

CONTACT PAULINE OR KEV McLEAN 
 

PHONE…(08) 8386 0430 
 

POSTAL ADDRESS…13 WENTWORTH ST. 
               MOANA 

                     S.A.    5169 
 

EMAIL….kevin.mclean3@bigpond.com 
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.The next Meetings of the   
 

A magical mystery tour through the Pacific to the USA, and you will see a 
couple of the world best Cymbidium grower’s set ups. 

  

 

 

Members should have received 
an email, regarding the new or-
dering and collection system for 
all Neutrog products 
 
Members were asked to register 
with Neutrog, and order on line, 
using a link provided. 
 
The plan is to have 4 orders  
annually, at the start of each  
season, namely  
Summer,      November 
Autumn,       February 
Winter,          May 
Spring,           August 
 
This is a friendly reminder 
Order soon to get Neutrog prod-
ucts for Autumn 
 
A $20 Bonus voucher  on your 
initial  order of over $40 applies 
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Photos of a couple of plants I think are really eyecatching and special. 
Refer to the electronic copy of our magazine to see them in colour 

Above  Strathdon ‘Cooksbridge Fantasy’  
and below Rocky Creek ‘Gotcha’ 

 7 
Stone Free ‘Orange Gem’ 

This is the flowering version of the  plant which was at the last meeting, 
with all the flower spikes. 
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While researching to do a presentation at another Orchid Club recently, I was surprised to find that 
one breeding plant was the parent of a large number of the best plants winning major prizes on the 
showbench today. I used the fabulous Orchid database OrchidWiz X4.0a (a bit out of date) to ob-
tain the following information. I will call it at this stage, a Mystery Plant.  
 
See if you can identify it before I reveal it’s name later in this article 
 
This plant had 46 direct offspring at that time.  It had 356 total progeny. The plants listed below are 
just some that I am familiar with, but are really important breeding and showbench clones. 
 
Mystery Plant  x  Yowie Flame   produced    Khan Flame 
Mystery Plant  x  Akebono   produced    Khanebono 
Mystery Plant  x  Lancshire Rose  produced    Lancashire Khan 
Mystery Plant  x  Yowie Pepper   produced    Spicy Khan 
Mystery Plant  x  Sylvan Star   produced    Sylvan Khan 
Mystery Plant  x  Joan of Arc   produced    Joan’s Charisma 
Mystery Plant  x  Masao Toya   produced    Spring Surf 
Mystery Plant  x  Winter Wonder  produced    Winter Showers 
Mystery Plant  x  Winter Arc   produced    Kuranulla 
Mystery Plant  x  Red Valley   produced    Kimberley Station 
 
The above plants are significantly good showbench and super stud plants 
 
There are many, many more, too many to list here 

In the next generations, the following clones were produced.  356 listed on OrchidWiz 4.0a 
 
Hypno Beauty, Lunar Blaze, Lancashire Khan, Regal Princess, Flaming Pepper, Wyong Flame,  
 
Dural Dream, Regal Flames, Kimberley Splash, Serhan’s Passion, Flaming Vulcan, Alexandra’s  
 
Flame, Memoria Joan Bryant, Kimberley Flame, Elle Ronis, Templestowe Dream, Satin Dragon,  
 
Memoria Ken Crowder, Kalahari Blaze, Red Khan, Sundaani Beauty, Spring Charisma, Lunar  
 
High, Blushing, Darch Showers, Copper Wall, Vanity Fair, O’Beaston, Chanson D’Amour, Dain 
 
tree Showers, Fresh Charisma, Dural Flame, Dural Pepper   
      
and many, many more great plants.  
 
Refer to OrcidWiz  
 
or the Royal Horticultural Society Orchid Register to see the whole list 
 
Some of our experienced growers will probably know the name of the mystery plant by now. 
I regard myself as being reasonably knowledgeable about breeding plants, but was a little 
surprised when I found that our mystery plant was part of the breeding of all the plants 
above. 
 
Mystery plant name        Cronulla ‘’The Khan’ 
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There were other Cronulla clones of high quality. Bryant Orchids did breed with other 
varieties with good success. 
I personally grew a flask of Cronulla seedlings to flowering size, with a number of good 
ones resulting. I flowered one and exhibited at the Winter Show of the Orchid Club of 
South Australia, and it won Champion seedling and Champion Cymbidium, on it’s first 
flowering.  
It was a really good grower, pale yellow in colour, with good shape. It was particularly 
long lasting, and flowers regularly lasted for 4 months in good condition. 
If you look at the breeding you will see Alvin Bryant as one parent, which had White 
Christmas and the Tetraploid converted Fanfare as it’s parents. 
The other parent Luningrad ‘Elanora’ was another plant which was converted to tetra-
ploid form, from it’s original diploid state. Both Fanfare and Luningrad were big green 
standard flowers. 
The White Christmas has the famous Early Bird ‘Pacific’ and Stanley Fouraker as it’s 
parents. Both were top quality crisp white standards.  
I found it interesting in that pinks and pastel yellow colours came through from breed-
ing dominated by greens and whites. 
Alvin Bryant was the hybridizer of Cronulla 
Cronulla as a breeder has been amazingly successful with some great plants from pri-
mary matings, but even more successful in future generations. 
 
********************************************************************************************* 
Many members will be aware that there was a magazine being produced by 
Geoff Bailey, the former Editor of the Australian Cymbidium Scene (no longer 
in production).  
 

After Geoff stopped producing ACS, he started the on line magazine called 
Cymbidium Chatter. The new magazine is only available in electronic format.  
 

Find it at https://www.cosv.com.au/publications-and resources 
 

You can also access it by going to the Cymbidium Orchid Society of Victoria 
(COSV) web site 
 

Geoff recently handed over production to Joshua White, a relatively young 
grower, based in Melbourne. Joshua is a extremely competent computer pro-
grammer, and very knowledgeable cymbidium expert. He now also manages 
the Cymbidium Orchid Society of Victoria web site.   

Cymbidium Chatter is a really great magazine, and gives lots of information 
and photos from Australia, and overseas. There was an edition posted in Feb-
ruary 2021, and it is intended to be published every two months. 
Check it out. Really good reading 
 

In the February edition there is notification that due to racist connotations, the 
plant name for the Cymbidium Little Black Sambo,  
has been renamed to Helen Bannerman 
 

There is a well known variety Little Black Sambo ‘’Black Magic’ (very dark, al-
most black mini), which should now be labelled Helen Banneman ‘Black Magic’ 
 

Interesting, there are now other pale and pure colour versions of LBS available, 
now to be called Helen Banneman 
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Some quality first  
Generation (F1) 
progeny from 
Cronulla  
‘The Khan’ 
 
Top left 
Khan Flame 
‘Tuscany’ 
 
Above top 
Kuranulla 
‘Maestro’ 
 
Above 
Spicy Khan 
‘Comet’ 
 
Left 
Lancashire Khan 
‘Debonair’ 

 9 
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Cronulla ‘The Khan’ 

The information below is courtesy of  OrchidWiz.   
There is a huge amount of information in OrchidWiz regarding this plant, and literally  
many thousands of other hybrids of numerous Orchid genera (not just cymbidiums) 

 11 
Kimberley Splash ‘TeePee’ 

(F2 hybrid from Cronulla) 
It was Grand Champion of the last National Show, which was conducted in  

Adelaide some years back 
Read a little about one of it’s grand parent (Cronulla ’’The Khan’)  

starting on page 7 
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Cronulla ‘The Khan’ 
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There were other Cronulla clones of high quality. Bryant Orchids did breed with other 
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the next magazine so hopefully we will see them this month or next month. 
 

The case of the missing maxi flask jar has been fixed. My apologies to the Cart-
ers as I was a bit harsh to them in wondering what happened to the old flask as 
they were not aware it had to be returned. Rumour has it that one committee 
member and his family is eating lots of Gherkins so we can have the jar when he 
is finished. Just amazing what some people will do to help the club out. 
 

Many thanks to our new committee for helping the club out in standing again, 
and welcome to those that are in new positions. Don’t forget that these people 
give up their time to make the club as strong as it is, so please give them all the 
support they deserve.  
A quick update on Barry Bailey. He is improving day by day and is now able to 
have visitors. Only two at a time, three times a day. He is in Ashford and if you 
can find the time to drop in and see him, I’m sure he would love to see you. He 
still has many more weeks of hospitalization to go so, if you can find the time to 
drop in that would be great. 
I would like to pay a special tribute to Ben Knobben for all the work he has done 
for the club as Registrar of Judges over the past years. The shows and meeting  

 17 There will be some First  Strike  roedenticide  bait available from the trading table 
when meetings commence, or collect from Graham Morris    0419 823 724 
Packs of 10 baits   $5.00,      Packs of 25      $10.00      
This new product is getting good reviews from growers interstate who have been 

Neutrog are great supporters of our Club. 
 

Please support them wherever possible and tell others about them 
 

The Cymbidium Orchid Club of South Australia, was actively involved in 
developing and testing Strike Back for Orchids and endorses it’s use. 
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Editor   Graham Morris  Ph 0419 823 724     email gramorris@optusnet.com.au   
 

Patron           Angus Irwin                   Neutrog Australia Pty Ltd 
President       Graham Fear                 Ph 0421 053 951            woodworthpark1@bigpond.com 
Club Postal Address                          11 Jeanes Ave, Glenelg North   5045 
Secretary        Greg Wallace         Ph 0413 457 645             wallacegr@stgeorge.com.au 
Treasurer       Christine Robertson,    Ph  08 8536 3948            kloval@westnet.com.au  
                                                              PO Box 454, Strathalbyn   5255  
Registrar of Judges    Chee Ng           Ph   0411 776 507         chee78@optusnet.com.au  
 
Committee Members 
 

Vice President,             Greg Wallace   0413 457 648 wallacegr@stgeorge.com.au 
Junior Vice President   John Howard   0419 814 981 hijon@adam.com.au 
1 year term                   Max Kahlbaum            08 8356 9625    maxkahl39@gmail.com 
1 year term                   Sue Hollands    0439 806 757 s.hollands@internode.on.net 
1 year term         Bill Jayne    0419 039 022     bill_julie@bigpond.com 
1 year term             Ben Knobben   08 8356 0215     bcknob@adam.com.au  
1 year term             Sylvia Jackson   0403 006 057     djackso3@bigpond.net.au 
2 year term          Don Wallace   0409 491 169 deedub@bigpond.net.au 
2 year term              Elayne Sanders   0413 522 582  neille@internode.on.net 
Show Marshalls (MP)  John Howard, Craig Humfrey 
Show Marshalls (WL)  Wayne Baylis and helpers. 
 

Life Members 
Ray Brady,                Moss Bray,                  John  and  Yvonne Longbottom,           
Graham Morris,        Dean Roesler #,             Jeanne Hall #,               Wayne  Baylis,                    
Ben Knobben            Brian & Shirley Brand,    Barry Bailey,  Peter Aigner Muehler 
                                          # indicates Deceased  
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Committee and assistants for 2021 
From left,   Christine Robertson, Cee Ng, Greg Wallace, Max Kahlbaum, Sylvia Jackson, Ben 
Knobben, John Howard, Don Wallace, Graham Fear. 
Absent     Sue Hollands, Elayne  Saunders 
Refer to page 3 for position details for individual members 

February  meeting 
 
Second Division 
Best Intermediate Green 
 
Peter Pan ‘’Greensleeves’ 
 
Grown by Graham Lambert 
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February Meeting 
 
Judge’s Choice 
Best Overall 
 
Second Division 
Intermediate Yellow 
 
Sundaani Autumn ‘Tessaani’ 
 
Grown by Graham Lambert 
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Seedling of the Year 
2020 

 
 

(Khanebono x Last Tango) ‘JoJo’ 
 
 

Grown by 
Graham Morris 
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Flower of the Year 2020         Toltrice ‘Dana’ 
Grown by  Malcolm and Gay Hall 


